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L-R: TJ Polzin, Washington Pavilion’s Husby Performing Arts Center; Sherri Goebel, November Volunteer of the 

Month Winner; Brett Cooper, Washington Pavilion; Ethan Moxnes, MetaBank; Barb Ebeling, Helpline Center 

 
November Volunteer of the Month Celebrated 

 
The Helpline Center congratulates Sherri Goebel on being named the November 2017 

Volunteer of the Month, an area-wide award program sponsored by the Helpline Center and 

MetaBank.  

 

Sherri Goebel is one of the flagship members of the Husby Performing Arts Center Usher Team 

at the Washington Pavilion. As a volunteer usher beginning her ninth season of performances, 

Sherri is no stranger to scanning and taking tickets, handing out programs, directing patrons to 

their seats, and offering assistance in all its forms all the while being a warm, welcoming 

presence for patrons. 

 

Sherri has volunteered at the Pavilion since September of 2009 and has served over 800 hours 

during her tenure. She averages nearly 30 hours of service per month during busy periods in 

the performance season schedule. 

 

Only the truly outstanding volunteers work proactively and perpetually strive for excellence in 

their work. Gina Ruhberg, Director of the Husby Performing Arts Center, said that Sherri, 

“…consistently strives to better our volunteer program and foresee each patron’s next request. 

Never one to sit by and wait to be asked, Sherri is always right there addressing any concerns 

staff or patrons may have.” Similarly, TJ Polzin, Assistant Manager of the Pavilion’s Husby 

Performing Arts Center, said this in support of Sherri and her work: “Sherri is someone that 

never stops surprising you with all the thoughtful gestures and amount of help she provides to 

anyone in need.” 

 

The Helpline Center and MetaBank are pleased to present Sherri with a framed certificate, a gift 

from MetaBank and a letter of appreciation from Mayor Huether. We will honor Sherri again at 

the Spirit of Volunteerism Awards banquet on May 10, 2018. 

 

For information on volunteer opportunities please call the Helpline Center at 211 or visit 

www.helplinecenter.org.  

http://www.helplinecenter.org/

